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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR FAIR BOOTH - Some shifts still need staffing .tor: the.iLCC
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ELECTION DECISION DUE WEDNESDAY - Lane's Board of Education is expected to
decide Wednesday night whether to put a request for a larger tax base on the
November 6 ballot and whether the request should be $3.7 or $5 million above

Open to the public, the session is to

Among other agenda items are possible adoption
of a five-year facilities plan which indicates needs of nearly $22 million;
serial levy expenditures, and reports on herbicide and pesticide use, a
Soviet exchange program, and low-cost housing. Personnel items include the

retirement of 25-year employee M. Cecil Hodges of Health and Physical Educa
tion .

the 1991-92 base of $16.9 million,

begin at 7:30 in ADM 216.

In preparation for making an election recommendation. President Jerry Moskus
talked with more than 275 residents and studied the responses of 243 employees
to a survey on whether the College should seek additional property tax

Staff by a 79 percent margin favor seeking a higher base. People
in the community are split on the issue. Some are deeply anti-property taxes
while others would consider the LCC proposal on its merits. If he recommends

an election {he will listen to community opinion right up to Board meeting
time), President Moskus said his motivation will be to seek to continue the

present level of programs and services, provide $360,000 of new revenues to

serve dislocated workers and to reduce waiting lists for vocational and college-
parallel programs and courses.

support.

APPLAUSE - The College has received letters praising the
work of several employees. Dr. West Livaudais, Jr.,

exciting and pleasurable" teaching of Dr.
Cooney, who taught Homer's Odyssey at Florence.

Student Marti Wood praises the
ties"of Personal Health Instructor Lynn Weissfeld.
Business Management Instructor Gary Valde is singled out

by Phil Evonuk of Evonuk Oregon Hazelnuts for the "quality
of and commitment to his work and his students." Darlene

Turpin of Personnel Services is thanked by retired staff

member Ray Nott for catching oversights that could have
had adverse effects on Nott's retirement.

COUNCIL ORGANIZING - The Organizing Committee for the proposed Classified

Council will meet this Thursday, August 9, from 2-3:30 p.m. in P.E. 205.
Members of the committee are Jane Qojcik, Sally Wilson, Marie Matsen, Rosemary
Busby, Kathy Worth, Charlene Blinn, Roberta Opdenweyer, Charlotte Kudlemyer,
Alen Bahret, Phil Powers, and Jessica Overturf. This meeting is open, so if
you have suggestions or questions, come to the meeting or contact one of the
committee members. - Jerry Sirois, ext. 2329

CLOSURE COMING - Due to a remodeling project and vacation. Archives will be
closed August 14, possibly the 15th, and August 16-17. Micrographics will
remain open, - Michael Ridderbusch, ext. 2466

appreciates the
Neal

excellent teaching abili-
Farra

ELECTED - KLCC News Director Tripp Sommer has been elected president of the
Public Radio News Directors Association. PRNDA is an organization of 90
public radio stations. With KLCC nine years, Sommer has been news director
for the past two years. Earlier, he was "Morning Edition" host and news
reporter. Sommer also received two awards from PRNDA this year: first place
for best news program and honorable mention for best newscast. Both were
earned in connection with "Northwest Passage," KLCC's local news and public
affairs program which airs weekdays at 4:30 p.m.

SEARCH COMMITTEE NAMED - Serving on the vice president for Instruction Search
Committee are: Cheryl Coleman, LRC;
Yriarte, Health & P.E.;

Dick Hillier, Administrative Services; Jerry Sirois, Counseling; Colleen
Cairney, Industrial Technology; Cindy Leathers, Telecourses; and Michael
Omogrosso, ASLCC. They'll be screening applications in September, interviewing
candidates in October, and helping the College President select finalists in
November. A choice is expected to be made by the end of November and the
appointee to report, if possible, in January.

Bob Prokop, Mass Communication; Harland
Ted Kotsakis, Mechanics; Dick Reid, Performing Arts;



THANK YOU - "On behalf of my family and myself, ^
pressed their sympathy regarding the recent death
Horstrup, Industrial Technology Programs

CABINET OPEN TO OBSERVERS - Vice President for Instruction Jim Ellison invites

interested persons to sit in on meetings of Instructional Cabinet,

meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, August 8, at 1:30 p.m. in ADM 216.
agenda includes discussions of instructional issues, the Cabinet's committee

structure, and inservice for managers. All instructioijial managers are members
of the Cabinet.

thanks to everyone who ex-
Carlof my father.

This week's

The

OFF TO NEW YORK - Bill Reilly, former Business Department chair, is the new
dean of Business and Office Technologies at Broome Community College at Bing
hamton,- New York. He begins the new job August 20. - Delphine Blankenship,
Office of Instruction

SOVIET LIBRARIANS TO VISIT - Tatiana Cheredova and Elena Eremeeva of Irkutsk,

Siberia, will spend a day visiting the Lane library this month as part of a
three-week visit in Oregon. The visitors will attend the Pacific Northwest
Library Association annual conference in Portland and then spend a lot of time
in Lane County as guests of local librarians. Aim is to give them a perspec
tive of library life here and learn about their lives as librarians in the

Soviet Union. - Don Macnaughtan, Terria Burch, LRC

THREE RETIRE - After 24 years on the job at Lane, Sheila Juba, English instruc
tor, John Bernham, Counseling director, and Howard Bird, Work Activity Center
director, retired this summer. Juba taught writing and literature and said
she thoroughly enjoyed it. Bernham, who has headed Counseling and the Human
Development Department since 1978, will open a private counseling practice.
Dr. Bird started the Study Skills Department, then did a stint securing
federal excess property for the College, and finally managed the WAC. He
is doing church work for the LDS Church at Cottage Grove.

will be present-
Cost is $120.

will be taught August 21 in
For information on these and other conferences, contact

ext. 2544, j

AUGUST CONFERENCES

ed by Billy Seago August 13-17 at Western Oregon State College.
"The Secrets of Successful Women Supervisors
Portland for $99.

Julie Baker, Teaching and Learning Center,

American Sign Language in the Classroom

JOB OPPORTUNITY - A Secretary I, half-time, is needed by the Mechanics Depart
ment . Apply by August 13. Inquire at Personnel Services.

TRY A YEAR-ROUND EVENT - There are no special Volkssporting events in Oregon
this weekend,

for fun and for your health,
during daylight hours,
locations, are as follows:

535 High St.
Ashland, walk,
the ExecuLodge, 200 Commercial St.,
Store, Oak & Church Sts.
Charles St.

so it is a good time to do one or more of the Year-Round Events,

Year-Round Events can be done any day of the year

The 10 Year-Round Events in Oregon, and their starting
Eugene, walk and bike, from Pedal Power Bicycles,

Cape Perpetua, walk, from the Forest Service Visitor Center,

from The Laundry Room, 1450 Ashland Road. Salem, walk, from
N.E. Silverton, walk, from the Circle K

Mount Angel, walk, from Pioneer Market, 210 E.

Portland, two walks, from Good Samaritan Hospital, N.W. 22nd &
Lovejoy. Forest Grove, walk, from Pic-A-Deli Station, 2014 Main St. As you
travel away from Oregon, Year-Round Events are available in almost every state,
allowing you to learn about cities, towns, and natural areas while you stretch
your legs and your lungs. And they're free, unless you want to buy a souvenir

of the walk or want achievement patches from the International Volkssporting
association. For more information, contact Bill Buskirk, Science, ext. 2446,
or 345-1445.

-ADS-

FOR SALE: Lady's Raleigh 10-speed 21" bike with light, kick stand, carrier, $50; 16' upright
freezer, $125; 3 bar chairs, beechwood with woven henp seats from liobel works, each chair $30
or all three for $75. -Connie Clark, Business, Call 485-3860 between 8-10 a.ra. and 5-7 p.m.
Ask for Nancy.

-liarlena McKee-Flores, Financial Aid, x2371.FOR SALE: 6-drawer dresser with mirror, $200.
687-2370.

FOR SALE: 18x24 white wooden bathroom vanity, 2 doors open for storage, never used, never even
installed! $50. Maytag clothes washer. It is wonderful. Soak cycle goes into any regular
cycle automatically! New ones don't. $50. Doggie door, for up to 50 lbs. Still in box,
never used. $15. -Carolyn Spector, Adult Education, 485-6869.

FOR SALE; Pickup, 1982 Chevy 6, deluxe cab with canopy, new tires, tuneup, 72,000 miles,
$4,795 or will trade as part down on duplex. SELCO will loan full price. Tillie Ulam,
Foodservices, 746-8786,



Tuesday, August 14, 1990'
Ninth Week of Summer Term

p ●

'.4 ■

f}

illlBF.Mri!

--rj-

Published for the staff of Lane Community College
Editor: WendellAnderson, Ext. 2591

TODAY - College Council meets at 1:30 p.m. in ADM 216 to discuss such items
as fall InService, means of providing feedback on Presidential performance,
and a possible policy on use of ICP funds. It's open to those interested.

Governance Task Force meets at 9 a.m. in CEN 410 to continue workTODAY

toward a model for shared governance.
ASLCC;

ords; Gary Knapp, Health & P.E.; Mike Hopkinson, Mass Communication; Tom
Birkenhead, Business; Don Micken, Electronics; Kelly McGean, SBDC; Bob Way,
CWE; Pat John, Study Skills/LRC; Bob Marshall, Student Services; Jay Marston,
Science; and Jerry Sirois, Counseling.

Its members include Sabrina Panasuck,

Jessica Overturf, Customized Training; Elaine Matchett, Student Rec-

GOING TO STATE FAIR? Oregon Community College Association needs a few good
volunteers to staff the state community college booth at the State Fair at
Salem on Saturday, August 25. Those who can serve for an hour or more receive
a free pass to the Fair. Call OCCA at 399-9912.

REASSIGNED - Terry Hagberg, Flight Technology Department head, has been
reassigned under terms of the Management Employees Working Agreement to
special projects in the Office of Instruction.

HOURS ANNOUNCED - Between now and September 8, these are the hours that the
computer labs will be open: CEN 478—Monday through Thursday, 9 a.m. to 2
p.m.; HLTH 201—Monday through Thursday, 8 a.m. to 7 p.m., except closed for
vacation August 22-23.

DIRECTORY BEING ASSEMBLED

staff directory,

and a request for changes, please contact Larry Romine at ext. 2303.

WEEKEND SHUTDOWN - The main campus will have its electricity turned off on
Saturday and Sunday, August 18-19, for annual high voltage maintenance work.

PARKING ON AGENDA - The Facilities Committee has changed its August 16 meeting
to Thursday, August 30, at 3:30 p.m. in ADM 216. The major agenda item is a
discussion of specialized parking requests.

CONFERENCES

21, $99;

more information about these conferences and workshops, contact Julie Baker,
Teaching and Learning Center, ext. 2544.

CLOSED - Art and Applied Design is closed until September 4. Inquiries may
be referred to Counseling at ext. 2204.

- Information is now being collected for the 1990-91
If your department didn't receive a copy of last year's data

Thanks.

The Secrets of Successful Women Supervisors," Portland, August

How To Manage Multiple Priorities," Eugene, August 16, $89. For

CLOSURE COMING - The Downtown Business Education Center will close August 20
and reopen September 4. Questions during the closure may be referred to
726-2221.

(6.2 miles) walks will be held on

A walk at Beaverton through high-tech

VOLKSSPORT EVENTS THIS WEEKEND

both Saturday and Sunday, August 18-19.
industrial areas will start between 7:30 a.m. and 2 p.m. at the Intel plant,
5200 N.E. Elam Young Parkway. A walk at LaGrande through town and country
will start between 8 a.m. and 2 p.m. at Riverside Park. For further informa
tion, contact Bill Buskirk, Science, at 345-1445, or Betty Butler at 343-7179.

Ten km.

PICK OUT YOUR 1991 CALENDARS - Purchasing Services and Boise Cascade Office
Products are holding a Calendar Fair in the main campus cafeteria from 10 a.m.
to 12-noon on Wednesday, August 22. Pick out and order 1991 calendars.

SENIORS OFFERED DIPLOMAS - Adults 62 and older who want to earn high school
diplomas can do so in a new nine-month program at the Downtown Center,

can be earned via life experiences as well as through classes,
classes are

Interested persons should be referred to LEAP at 726-2253.

Credit

Normally, 24
required to complete the program at a cost of $5 per class.



BASE REQUEST ON NOVEMBER BALLOT - Voters will be asked to approve a $3.75
million tax base increase for LCC at the November 6 election. Board of Educa

tion members approved the proposal last week by a 5-1ivote. Larry Mann voted
against the motion, stating after the meeting that the College should look
elsewhere for the needed increase in operating monies. If approved, the
measure would increase LCC's projected tax base for 1991-92 to $20,633,220.

The increase would cost taxpayers 29-cents per $1,000 assessed value. The
owner of a residence assessed at $80,000 would pay an estimated additional
$23.20 for LCC starting in 1991-92.
will continue the present level of education programs and services, including
money for new teaching equipment and plant maintenance. It also will provide
$360,000 for programs for dislocated workers and extra classes to reduce wait

ing lines for vocational and college-parallel programs and courses. Without
the new base or additional revenue from other sources, LCC will have to cut

about $2.3 million from its budget next spring.

FACILITIES PLAN RELATIVELY UNFUNDED - The Board of Education adopted a five-
year facilities plan which identifies $22 million worth of needs in the areas
of shop and laboratory space, major construction and remodeling, maintenance,
and instructional equipment. About $1.5 to $2 million has been tentatively
identified for application toward these needs over the next five years, if
the November tax base proposal is approved.

HERBICIDE USE OPPOSED - The Board indicated its opposition to use of herbicides
on campus and asked for an October report on alternatives. Expenditure of
serial levy funds was approved to expand the Center 478 computer lab at a cost
of $16,000 and to get underground storage tanks into compliance with federal
and state regulations at a cost of $35,000. A proposal to build student
housing was placed on hold due to a lack of funds. In personnel matters, the
Board accepted the retirement of M. Cecil Hodges from Health and Physical
Education, accepted the resignation of Gerald Stolp from Adult Basic Education,
and hired Judith Bender Bachman as an instructor at Cottage Grove, Nancy La-
Velle as instructor in Mass Communication, James O'Brien as instructor in

High School Completion, James Cagney as chair of the Business Department, and
Charles Reid as a manager in Campus Services. Chuck Reid has been a custodian
at LCC since 1981.

President Jerry Moskus said the new base

NEW SERVICE: SENIORNET - A nonprofit project to build a community of computer
using older adults will get underway at LCC in September or October under the
joint sponsorship of the College axid the Oregon Eye Institute. SeniorNet

is a national organization headquartered at the University of San Francisco.
The four-year-old group has about 30 sites to date across the country. It
is funded by such groups as Apple, Pacific Bell, and the Markle Foundation.
Oregon Eye Institute will fund first-year start-up costs of about $25,000.
LCC will furnish a room at the Downtown Center, five personal computers, a
printer, two modems, software, and instructor Ken Hamilton of Adult Education
to get teaching underway. The goal is to move to volunteer instructors.
President Jerry Moskus said the corporate sponsorship permits LCC to extend
a new service to seniors without having to bear start-up costs. Lucinda
Alvis for the Eye Institute said the firm had been looking for a community
service project and was delighted to find both SeniorNet and LCC as a co
sponsor .

BENEFICIARY UP TO DATE? Eligible staff should be sure that the beneficiary on
their life insurance is correct and current. Anyone wishing to change a
beneficiary must complete a request for beneficiary change form in Personnel
Services. The Personnel receptionist has the form. Questions? Contact
Marie Nelson in Personnel at ext. 2590.

LEARNING COMMUNITY OFFERED - Alternative Visions, an interdisciplinary learn
ing community organized around history, literature, philosophy, and acting,
will admit up to 80 students this fall. The new program moves away from
specialization to emphasize common themes that connect the disciplines,
program, was developed by four faculty members, who will be the core teachers.
Rita Hennessy will teach philosophy, David Croft will teach history, Frank
Rossini will teaching writing and literature, and Patrick Torelle will teach
acting. Students can earn up to 15 credits a term. Interested persons can
contact the Social Science Department at ext. 2427.

The

-ADS-

FOR SALE: Still taking orders for blackberries! Should be ready by end of August. 3-lb
coffee can, $2.50. Cherrill Henminger, Admissions, x2207, or 746-5090.

WANT TO RENT: 2-3 bedroom house, condo, townhouse, duplex, or apartment, preferably in
southeast Eugene. Need to occupy by October 1. Call Larry Warford, ext. 2302.
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CLOSED TODAY - Purchasing Services is closed today for inservice and won't be
processing purchase orders. The telephone will be answered, however, from
8 a.m. to 5 p.m.

CLOSED THURSDAY & FRIDAY - Curriculum and Scheduling will be closed August
23-24 for vacation,

at ext. 2308.
Emergency calls may be directed to Delphine Blankenship

ITEMS SOUGHT FOR YARD SALE - Senior Companion Program (SCP) and Retired Senior
Volunteer Program (RSVP) seek items to sell at a yard sale to raise money
toward operating expenses. The sale will be held on Friday and Saturday,
September 7-8, from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. each day at the office location for
the programs at 673 West 10th St., Eugene, If you have items to donate, or
can help at the sale, call Elaine Barrett at 342-1881, or Sandra Jones at
683-8043.

WITH SYMPATHY - Condolences are extended to Carol Turnbull, Admissions,
mother, Jesse Turnbull, died August 15 at Fullerton, Calif., of cancer,
vices were held yesterday at Fullerton.

SPEAK UP - If you're willing to be part of LCC's 1990-91 Speaker Service, con

tact Larry Romine at ext. 2303. The College will make your availability known
to several hundred organizations throughout the county. Speak on one topic or
several, about your service specialty at LCC, or about a topic or hobby, or
whatever. Thanks for your participation.

Her

Ser-

.APPOINTED

1971,

while still a high school student at Grants Pass, Farrand was a line attendant,

chief pilot and flight instructor for seven years before coming to Lane,
an honors graduate of Northrop Aviation Technician School at Inglewood,

and earned bachelors and doctor of jurisprudence degrees at the Uni
versity of Oregon.

A FEW CHANGES - Fall In-Service will be a little different this year, with

primary emphasis on professional development for faculty. Classified staff,
many of whom have heavy student responsibilities at that time, and managers
will hold in-service activities later. An In-Service program is being printed
and will be distributed later this month. Opening day activities on Monday,
September 10, will include a 7:30 a.m. breakfast and social, a 9 a.m. all
staff meeting, and a 10:30 a.m. faculty meeting. The sessions will take place
in the cafeteria and Performing Arts Theatre.

Robert A. "Bob" Farrand, Jr., 43, an LCC flight instructor since

is interim department head for Flight Technology. Employed in aviation

He
IS

Calif,,

ALMOST COMPLETED - Drivers approaching the College from the north already know
by now that new traffic signal loop detectors are being installed by the State
Highway Division at intersections of Franklin Boulevard and Glenwood Boulevard,
Henderson, Brooklyn and McVay Highway. The good news is that the work should
be completed by the end of Wednesday. The Highway Division thanks you for
your patience with one lane traffic, delays, and closures since last Thursday.

POSTPONED - The Heceta House Retreat for Lane's members of American Associa

tion of Women in Community and Junior Colleges (AAWCJC) has been postponed,
due to a schedule conflict with registration. Watch The Daily for future
dates. Mark your calendar for an AAWCJC-sponsored teleconference October 5
with Natasha Josefowitz, author of Paths to Power. Additional information on
the teleconference will be available through The Daily next month. If you
have questions, call Julie Baker at ext. 2544.

ON AIR SOON - KLCC's satellite station, KLCO 90.5, is preparing to go on the
air in early September at Otter Crest near Newport. It will be Lincoln Coun
ty's first public radio station; for the present it will carry the same
programming as KLCC. Funds to finance the station have come from federal
and private grants, plus gifts from potential Lincoln Councy listeners.



SMOKE BAN REQUESTED - Twenty-nine staff in the Apprenticeship Building have
submitted a petition to the Facilities Management Committee requesting
either a retrofit to keep fumes from offices drifting into other offices,
work and teaching spaces, or a ban on smoking and burning of such materials
as incense and candles.

President and College Council.
September 4.

APPOINTED - President Jerry Moskus has appointed the following to the Marketing
Council for the 1990-91 academic year:
Julie Baker,

Jim Ellison,
Ted Kotsakis,

mine, Don Strahan, Susan Sutton, Mike Thompson, Shan Titus, Libby Tower, Linda
Waddell, Larry Warford, James Watson, and Bob Way.
will be Friday, October 12, 10 a.m., ADM 216.

The FMC has referred the request to the College
The latter probably will meet again about

Diane Dann, Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts,

Kate Barry, John Bernham, Jolene Bowers, Paul Colvin, Judy Dresser,
Kate Griffin, Richard Hillier, Michael Hopkinson, Joyce Kofford,
Bob Marshall, Sharon Moore, Dave Oatman, Bill Porter, Larry Ro-

First meeting of the year

The Community Education and Economic Development Division
(CEED) serves more than 70 percent of LCC's students and generates 30 percent
of its FTEs.

DID YOU KNOW?

Its nine departments offer 30 instructional programs.

NEW BOOKS - The Learning Resource Center added a couple hundred more books and
audiovisual acquisitions during July.
An Illusion; Chamberlin, The Bad Popes;

Volleyball; Koester, Careers in Fashion Retailing; Spanier, 	
Play; Babbitt, Nellie, A Cat On Her Own; Fallek, How to Set Up Your Own Small
Business; and The Face of Lincoln, videorecording.

The list includes Freud, The Future of

Medish, The Soviet Union; Davis,
Games Nations

Check it out.

says AmericanIt's not booze or drugs.

That group's survey indicates it's stress from
Employes bring personal

WHAT HURTS WORK PERFORMANCE MOST?

Psychological Association,
marital problems, divorce, finances and children,
problems to work, says APA, which suggests counseling help be offered by
employers.

JOB OPPORTUNITIES - Inquire at Personnel Services.
Advisor/Financial Aid, Aide VIII, closes August 22
Information Specialist/Financial Aid, Aid IV, closes August 22
Clerk IV/Health Occupations, 10 months, closes August 23
Athletic Trainer, half-time, temporary, closes August 24
Instructor—eight positions open in ABE/GED, closes August 24

ON PARTICIPATION - "The process of decision making is as important as the
decision," says Saskatchewan premier Grant Devine, Afjter undergoing Canada's
constitutional negotiations, plus attempting to deal w^th economic issues in
his province, he finds that "people want to be part ofj decision making; they
are demanding a partnership in solutions," Though some executives still re
sist, he believes the participative process works "because people convince
themselves what to do, rather than being convinced by authorities." -From
PR Reporter, June 18, 1990, p. 4.

V7hen solutions catch up with prob-
Submitted by Lorna Funnell, Adult

MAYBE WE WOULDN'T LIKE PEACE AND QUIET

lems, boredom takes over.
Education,

Author unknown.

GET YOUR PIC IN VEGETARIAN TIMES!

In answer to Sports Illustrated's

swim suit issue. Vegetarian Times

is publishing a gym suit issue in
March 1991. VT wants to show that

beauty ccmes in many forms and to
celebrate that diversity. Anybody
of any age and physical condition
is eligible. Photos can be color
prints or slides or black and
white prints. If yours is used,
you get a VT t-shirt. Send a
photo of yourself in whatever you
exercise in (obviously you must
wear scsnething) . Deadline is
Novonber 1. Use coupon at right.
MDre info: L. Rcmine, ext. 2303.

Vegeforion Times Gym Suit Issue Entry Form
Please send this form with your photo.

name	

address	

city/state	

phone number

T-shirt size: S □ M □ L □ XL □

photo caption:

Moil to: Gym Suit Conlesi, Vegetarian Times, .PO. Box 570, Ook Pork, IL 60303

Something to Remember
A little bit of quality will always make ’em smile.
A little bit of courtesy will bring ’em in a mile.

* f ●

A little bit of friendliness will tickle ’em, it’s plain.

And a little bit of service will bring ’em back again.
SOUNDINGS
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GRANT RECEIVED - KLCC 89.7 FM has received a $5,000 grant from the Rose E,
Tucker Charitable Trust to help launch new satellite station KLCO 90.5 in

Lincoln County. It is expected to be on the air by mid-September.

FACULTY OPEN ENROLLMENT - If you're a faculty employee and are interested in
changing from one medical insurance plan to another, or in adding a dependent
to your medical or dental insurance coverage, you may do so during open enroll
ment from September 1 to September 28. New enrollment forms may be picked up
at the receptionist's desk in Personnel Services. All changes and additions
received by Marie Nelson, Personnel Services, by 5 p.m. September 28 will be
effective October 1, 1990. Representatives from OEA Choice Trust and Select-

Care will be available to answer any coverage questions on Wednesday, Septem
ber 19, from 9 a.m. to 12 p.m. in the northwest corner of the cafeteria.

TRADING JOBS

jobs effective September 1. News release materials and items for The Daily
may be sent to Joan in ADM 210, ext. 2591. Wendell will be at the DTC at

ext. 2255, helping organize and market SBDC workshops.

Joan Aschim of SBDC and Wendell Anderson of I.A. are trading

EARLY DAILY DEADLINE FOR NEXT ISSUE - Because of the Labor Day holiday on
September 3, the deadline for the Tuesday, September 4 Daily will be this
Friday, August 31, at 12-noon. Thanks for your cooperation.

BUSINESS DIRECTORY ACCEPTING SUBMISSIONS - The SBDC is updating its resource
directory of Lane County small business assistance providers and is accepting
submissions from people who would like to be listed. To list a service, call
the SBDC at 726-2255.

The Fall Term schedule of classes is in the mail and should

be arriving at 123,515 district residences this week. The 70-page magazine-
format schedule describes about 1,200 credit sections and about 400 non-credit
classes. The cover is graced by a watercolor drawing of a landscape featuring
an apple tree. It was done by Edna Kennel of Printing/Graphics. Other covers
in 1990-91 will feature art by staff and students. Susan Sutton of Institu
tional Advancement is schedule editor.

FALL SCHEDULE OUT

EARLY NOTICE - Next meeting of College Council is Tuesday, September 4, at
1:30 p.m. in ADM 216. It’s open to anyone interested.

LEAVES AVAILABLE - Yes, military leaves of absence are available without loss
of job. The classified and faculty contracts and the management agreement
provide for military leaves in accordance with federal and state laws. Refer
to your contract or agreement for additional specifics and/or requirements.

A CHANCE TO HELP - LCC will have information booths in the community on two
weekends in September and needs help staffing them. Call Charlene Blinn now
at ext. 2235 to get your name on the list. Sign up for a one to two-hour
shift, or more if you can share the time. No special knowledge required, just
a positive interest in LCC. A booth will be at Valiev River Center on Satur
day and Sunday, September 15-16. Saturday hours are 10 a.m. to 9 p.m.; Sunday
hours are 11 a.m. to 6 p.m. The other opportunity to help is at the Eugene
Celebration in downtown Eugene on Saturday or Sunday, September 22-23. The
Saturday hours are 9:30 a.m. to 7 p.m. on Saturday and 11 a.m. to 5:30 p.m.
on Sunday. Talk to your supervisor about helping out and then call Charlene.

CHANGES COMING IN - Thanks for the four dozen Staff Directory unit corrections
already received; only 11 dozen still to go. Deadline is September 21.
Thanks. - Larry Romine, ext. 2303

DEADLINE NEAR - Sign Up by Wednesday, September 5, to play in the LCC Open
golf tournament on Friday, September 14, at Emerald Valley Golf Course at
Creswell. Co-sponsors for this year's eighth annual event are Uncle Bud's
Mazda at Cottage Grove and Bit-by-Bit Computer Rentals of Eugene. Players
have a chance at winning a 1990 Mazda RX7 or $5,000 in cash for a hole-in-
one. Entry fees are $125 or $225 for a couple. Call Joe Farmer at ext.
2803 to get in on the fun. Proceeds go for scholarships.



A LOT OF PEOPLE HELPED

success of the Lane County Fair booth this year,
and received many compliments,
thousands of potential, past, and current students and friends of the college.
Thanks to booth volunteers Charleen Maclean, Connie Scotfield, Michael Omo-
grosso, Sabrina Panasuck, Gloria Jarvis, Chuck Ivey, Morgan Soderberg, Diane
Engle, Sharon Moore, Rodney Johnson, Shelley Peterson, Vicki Ramsey, Mary
Michaud, Vicki Doughty, Marilyn Pepple, Randa Law, Charlene Blinn, Sally Wilson,
Linda Riepe, Jolene Bowers, Jean Conklin, Darlene Baker, Debora Coelho, Julie
Aspinwall-Lamberts, Howard Bird, Jim Ellison, Larry Perry, Cindy Weeldreyer,
Lloyd Rain, Lois Frichtl, Lincoln Shirley, Diane Morrow, Linda Allen, Marleen

Inman, Kay Mueller, Bettee Dorris, Jerry Moskus, Wendell Anderson, Pat Riggs,
Val Majors, Alice Kaseberg, and Debbie Bernhard. I'd especially like to thank
Lynn Farber, who assisted with coordination of the booth, and those who worked
long shifts or more than one shift: Izetta Hunter, John Bernham, Daniel Chris

tensen, Carol Turnbull, Cherrill Hemminger, Christine s|trahan, Pam Murphy,
Lorna Funnell, Elaine Matchett, Ginger Yamamoto, Jack Hart, and Jerry Sirois.
Appreciation also to Sandy Ing and her blood pressure crew, the custodians,
carpenters, and painters who painted, transported and assembled the booth,
Susan Sutton for helping to get the class schedule and brochures ready in time.
Printing & Graphics for preparing signs and hand-outs, Jean Conklin and Jenn
ifer Hunt for doing the CIS training, all departments who contributed prizes
for the drawing, and Larry Romine for preparing the election fact sheet."
- Shan Titus, Admissions

I'd like to thank all of you who contributed to the
Our booth was really a hit

Because of all of you, we made contact with

OFF TO SEE MICKEY & PLUTO - Bob Way, CWE head, will spend the week of September
4 at the Disney World Educators' Forum in Florida. LCC was Disney World's
first west coast CWE partner. LCC students have won a number of honors for

their work skills and habits at the Florida fun park.

INSTRUCTORS EARNING COMPUTERS - Five mathematics instructors are reviewing
developmental math* software for IBM, the League for Innovation, and Miami-Dade
Community College. In return, IBM is giving the department three free compu
ters. The instructors' reviews will become part of a manual at Miami-Dade
for use of colleges across the country. Reviewers include Alice Kaseberg,
Dwight Miller, Robert Thompson, Steven Myers, and John Nelson. Department head
Tom Reimer is coordinating the project for LCC, which means he cooked up the
deal. I

WE GREW IN 1989-90 - Marie Matsen of Research, Planning & Evaluation reports
an FTE enrollment total of 8,330 for last year. It's the first time we've
topped 8,000 FTE since 1984-85. Credit FTE increased six percent; non-credit
FTE grew 10 percent. We have a way to go to top the record high of 9,520 in
1980-81, but steady growth is expected.

TRAINING & DEVELOPMENT GROWING - This will be a busy year for T&D. It expects
Dislocated Worker enrollment to grow by 125 to 550 on a $1 million Private
Industry Council contract. It will prepare 1,300 people for jobs on a $700,000
to $800,000 state contract to help people on welfare bebome self-supporting.

-ADS-

needs TLC. Call LomaNew/rebuilt engine, etcFOR SALE: 1982 Mercury Capri, $500 firm.
Funnell, Continuing Education, 726-2252, or Nathan, 342-4817.

● /

FOR SALE: Armstrong piccolo. Excellent quality and tone, $300 (list $475). Casio music tuner-
-$35. Also: horses boarded and available for nonthly rentals. Call Lori Jo Oswald, Cottage
Grove Center, 942-4021.

ROOM FOR RENT: Room available in a cabin in the woods, furnished^ Cottage Grove area, creek
on property. Teacher prefeinred. Must love animals, as I have dogs, cats, and horsesl $300
a month includes utilities. If interested, call Lori Jo Oswald, Cottage Grove Center, at
942-4021.

Inquire at Personnel Services.
Classification

JOB OPPORTUNITIES:

Title

Baker Assistant

Bookkeeper/Fin. Serv., k time
Account Executive, KLCC
Clerk, LCC at Florence

Clerk/Bookkeeper, Flight Tech.

Culinary, Foodservice &
Hospitality teaching aide

Closing Date
9-4-90

8-29-90

9-21-90

9-4-90

8-31-90

Cook IV

Bookkeeper I
Specialist I
Clerk III

Clerk III

Extendi closing date - 9-31-90Aide III

FOR SALE: Hotpoint vdiite refrigerator, $100; Maytag dryer, $100; antique dresser, $75.
Nancy or Rich^d at 689-2905.

Call

NOTE: The Daily is required to print a first and last name and LCC department with its
classified ads. Thanks for including this information on the ads si±irltted.


